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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: July 26, 2005   CONTACT: Cragin Mosteller, (850) 245-2112  

State Secures Land for Preservation of Wekiva River Basin 

- Acquisition of first parcel targeted for conservation through Wekiva Parkway and Protection Act finalized- 

ORLANDO – Acting of behalf of the State of Florida, the Orlando-

Orange County Expressway Authority finalized acquisition of the first 

land parcel identified for protection in the Wekiva Parkway and 

Protection Act signed by Governor Jeb Bush in June 2004. A perpetual 

conservation easement over more than 1,500 acres will protect 

environmentally sensitive land from future development in the New 

Garden Coal parcel located within the Wekiva River Basin.  

“The Wekiva Parkway strikes a delicate balance between environmental 

protection and economic growth, providing relief for motorists and 

protection for Florida’s land and waters,” said Department of 

Environmental Protection Secretary Colleen M. Castille. “This agreement 

provides the first installment for safeguarding black bear habitat and 

natural freshwater springs while meeting regional transportation needs.”  

In 2004, the Florida Legislature approved the landmark Wekiva Parkway 

and Protection Act to build an expressway through the Wekiva River 

basin adopting recommendations of a task force appointed by Governor 

Bush. The Wekiva Parkway, which connects State Road 429 in Apopka 

to Interstate 4 in Sanford, includes a host of environmental safeguards, 

including the preservation of nearly 10,000 acres of wetlands and 

wildlife habitat and elevating the road across environmentally sensitive 

areas.  

The Expressway Authority reached an agreement with the Wekiva River 

Mitigation Bank LLC to protect land within the New Garden Coal parcel in 

May 2005. The parcel was recently established as a Mitigation Bank with 

a conservation easement over a majority of the 1,553 acres, excluding a 

required right-of-way for the Wekiva Parkway.  

The New Garden Coal land will adjoin the Wekiva-Ocala Greenway, 

which will form a continuous 75,000-acre conservation corridor linking 

the Wekiva Springs State Park, Rock Springs Run State Reserve, Lower 

Wekiva River Aquatic Preserve, Hontoon Island State Park and the Ocala 

National Forest when complete. The State of Florida began acquiring 

property in the Wekiva-Ocala Greenway in the 1960s. For more 

information, visit www.dep.state.fl.us.  

 

“The Wekiva Parkway strikes a 
delicate balance between 
environmental protection and 
economic growth, providing relief 
for motorists and protection for 
Florida’s land and waters.” 

~  Colleen M. Castille 
Secretary

 

http://www.dep.state.fl.us/
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